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Dear Parents,  

School Building Fund 
 
As you will be aware St Agnes is a voluntary aided school, which means that whilst 
we are in the state system, we are allowed to retain our traditions and base much 
of what we do around the teachings of Christ and the Gospel values.  We are very 
proud to be a Catholic school and truly educate our children both academically and 
spiritually.  
 
However, one of the responsibilities of a voluntary aided school is that we are     
expected to contribute 10% towards ALL building works to the school. This is what 
the Governors School Building Fund is used for. There is no choice in the level of 
contribution that we need to make - should we not be able to raise the 10%            
contribution towards school improvement works, these works would simply not get 
done.  
 
The School Building Fund asks for £60 per child or £80 per family.  The money we 
receive has greatly improved our school environment over recent years and we are 
very grateful for the contributions you as parents have made.  We are delighted that 
the Diocese has granted us two pots of money to be used this year - £90,000    
towards the cost of completely refurbishing the school kitchen which prepares the 
lunches and £25,000 to fund a new lift (our current lift has not worked for over a 
year now and is too old to be serviced). We are so pleased to have been given the 
money for the school kitchen, as the numbers of children at St Agnes has grown in 
the last 6 years as we moved to having two classes in every year group and the 
number of meals prepared in the kitchen has risen sharply.  
 

In order to accept the funding from the Diocese we need to contribute as 

a school the 10% costs - £9,000 towards the kitchen and £2,500 towards 

the lift  (these works are scheduled for February 2022) and this money needs to 
come directly from the school building fund. I am aware that Gill Abbott has written 
to parents and a number have made the contribution (indeed some asked to be able 
to pay more on Parentpay as they were in a position to do so).  Sincere thanks to 
those that have paid and I would ask those who have not yet done so to consider 
this as it really is needed if we want to keep improving our school facilities. Whilst 
this is a voluntary contribution, I hope that this helps to explain why we ask for the 
money and what it is used for.  
 
Should anyone have any questions regarding the contribution, please contact the 
school office or Gill Abbott for more details.  
 

Wishing you all a great weekend,  
 

Oqo]j KÚNaehhu 
 

Thorverton Road, Cricklewood, NW2 1RG              www.stagnesnw2.co.uk 
Tel: 020 8452 4565 

Head: Oqo]j KÚNaehhu           @alqpu Da]`8 Fajjeban Dkqned]j    



RED Wednesday. 
 
Wednesday 24th November 2021 is Red Wednesday. 
 
Red Wednesday, is a church event to support Christians who are persecuted for their faith around the world.  
 
To mark this in school, we will be asking pupils and staff members to wear something red (over their uniform). 
It could be a red hairband, red socks, a red t-shirt and there is no charge for this event.  
 
During the day, pupils will then participate in a teacher led collective worship to pray for all those, whatever 
religion they maybe, who cannot practice their faith freely throughout the world.  

 
Thank you, 

 
Mrs Keogh  
RE Leader  

 

 

Please see the information below where you can still celebrate the weekly gospel at home with your family. 

https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/leader?pid=MTA101634&v=44.8 

Please use the above link to access this weeks page. 

Many thanks 

Parent Forum  
 

Thank you to the parents who represented their classes at last week's Parent Forum meeting.  It was good to 

get this going again, as it was suspended during the pandemic.  Indeed, it was great to receive feedback from 

parents regards the school's response and offering during COVID and how our efforts were greatly appreciated. 

 There are still some classes without a parent rep ÕClasses RZ, 2K, 5P, 6M & 6S- if you would like to offer 

yourself to attend a one hour meeting per half term, please give your name into the school office.  The minutes 

of the meeting are on the  Parents Board, so all can see.   

Extra Lessons 

Please could you ensure that your children arrive on time for their morning lessons and also are collected 

promptly from their afternoon lessons as it can be distressing for the children if they are left in the school. 

The teachers have previously advised what time the classes start/finish. If you are unsure please speak to your 

_deh`Úo _h]oo pa]_dan, 



FOSA News  
FOSA held a planning meeting this week for the forthcoming Christmas Fayre.  
 
Whilst there were only a few parents present, they assured me that there are many willing hands to support on 
the day.   
 
Your child will be bringing home 2 books of raffle tickets next week  - if you choose to buy them then please 
send back in the ticket stubs to the office with a £5 donation, there are some lovely prizes on offer including a 
tablet, Brent Cross voucher and hampers. If you are in a position to sell more tickets at work etc, then please 
ask for some more books to be sent home.  
 
St Agnes' is a large school with over 413 pupils - therefore when we work together we can achieve great things - 
your support of FOSA is appreciated.   
 
The date for the Christmas Fayre is Friday 3rd December 3-5pm.Öcome along and support your school. 

Christmas Fayre Donations 

We are asking for your help in donating items for stalls for the Christmas Fayre. 

If you could donate the following items during the week leading up to the Fayre that would be great. (We ask if 

they could be either new or in good condition). 

Nursery & Reception  -     Christmas Decorations/wrapping paper/cards 

Year 1  - Games for  boys 

Year 2  - Toiletries for men 

Year 3  - Toiletries for women 

Year 4  - Games for girls 

Year 5 - Chocolates (boxes/bars/packets) for our chocolate tombola 

Year 6  - Family games. 

Many thanks for your continued support 

 

 

 

Friday 26th November  

This will be a mufti day where children can wear their own clothes in exchange for bringing in a bottle of wine/

alcohol for the adult tombola stall at the Christmas Fayre.  

We ask for one bottle per family.   

Thank you.  



Barnet Infant Music Festival 

On Tuesday 9th November children from year 2 took part in the Barnet Infant Music 

Festival where we hosted children from Rimon Jewish school and Ros Savournin Õ 

head of Barnet Music Trust.  

The children had prepared songs based 

]nkqj` pda ^kkg* ÙLkkgk ]j` pda `nqiÚ 

written by Matthew Forsythe. A song about 

music, art and persistence which fitted in so 

nicely with many of our school values.  

Our Year 2 children also had the chance to perform a piece on their recorders 

which was a great achievement after only being playing them for a half term. 

Well done Year 2 

Miss Keaveney  

Sakura Cherry Tree Planting 

Childs Hill Park 

Sunday 21 November 11-1pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tree lovers of all ages are most welcome to join us at this family event to plant 22 Sakura Cherry 

Trees in Childs Hill Park. 

We shall be joined by members of the Japanese Association, who donated the trees as a symbol of 

friendship between Britain and Japan. 



Anti-Bullying Week at St Agnes! 

Pdeo saag ]p Op =cjao sa pkkg l]np ej ÙKja Gej` Skn`Ú bkn =jpe-Bullying 

Week. We kicked off the week with Odd Sock Day to celebrate our 

uniqueness. As part of celebrating our differences, but all being part of 

the St Agnes family, we joined other classes and had a dance to Andy 

and the Odd Socks. 

Sa bknia` gej`jaoo _d]ejo ]j` l]ooa` kj ÙKja Gej` Skn`Ú pk pda     

person stood beside us. 

All week we have been nominating someone for a kindness award. One 

ajpnu oeilhu o]e`* ÙAranukja eo gej` pk iaÚĜ = oaha_pekj bnki pda        

hundreds of nominees received their kindness award in our celebration 

assembly. Their nominations were given inside a balloon so they can   

carry it with them all day. 

=hh saag sa d]` ]i]vejc ajpneao bkn pda ÙKja Gej` Skn`Ú lkopan       

competition. Our school Well-being Warriors chose their winners and 

awarded their prizes. Well done to Amelia 6M and Nick 1Q. 

Miss Duggan 

PSHE Leader 



Safeguarding  

The wellbeing of our children is of paramount importance 

to all staff.  Should any person (parent or staff) have a 

_kj_anj nac]n`ejc ] _deh`Úo sahh^aejc* lha]oa ejbkni kja 

kb pda o_dkkh o]bacq]n`ejc pa]i &Ino KÚNaehhu* Ino    

Hourihan, Mrs Gale, or our Chair of Governors Gill    

Abbott). 

 In cases where school staff have  concerns, they have a 

duty to discuss the  issue with Social Services to seek  

further  advice. This is the statutory obligation of all 

schools. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

      Pedro 5P 

Year 3 

Savannah 

Eirinn 

Iannis 

Naana 

Isabella D 

Emma 

Noah 

Kristiana 

Oliver 

Jordan 

Year 4 

Sheldon 

Maria 

Nectarie 

Jake 

Hanyel 

Darren 

Filipe 

Matti 

Elissa 

Thomas 

Year 5 

Eireann-Mae 

Marie 

Emile 

Michaela 

Anna 

Karol 

Daniel 

Riley 

Stella 

Sofia 

Year 6 

Xchelle 

Alan 

Kaimu 

Kasey 

Luam 

Sean 

Nathan 

Alicia 

Matthew 

Alex 

Qden rbbč¦n Qjk QbiĎ  

Eb ukqÚna ej pdeo pkl paj pdaj _kjcn]pqh]pekjo ukq ]na ej pda pkl paj na]`ano kb ukqn ua]n 

group this week! One house point for you.  

@kjÚp bkncap pda pkl paj naoapo a]_d saag ok jatp saagÎ ep _kqh` ^a ukqĜ  

Count taken from 12/10/21Õ 19/10/21 


